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       From the Principal’s Desk 1 March 2020 

  CHRONICLES OF NPSI, CHENNAI 

Art helps see connections and brings a more coherent meaning to our 

world 

-Earnest Boyer 

It is February and it is the time when the children of our school proudly showcase the 

product of their yearlong travails. 

As integral part of their curriculum our students follow a well-planned study on music, 

art and craft. A day at the end of every academic session is year marked to display the 

work that the students have put in during their art and music classes. The students of 

grades 1-5 dazzled everyone with their stellar performance at Ganamrutham, the music 

fete. Their grasp on the tunes, swaras and bhava was appreciated by one and all.  

Paints, colours and styles were teased and tweaked to tell myriad stories at Art Infinity. 

The students of the school, with their display of the various art forms of the world like 

Tanjore painting, Patachitra, Aboriginal art, African art and many more, conveyed that 

art is not just a form of expression but a study of the rich culture and tradition of the 

place it represents. 

With the craft items they created during their SUPW classes and other useful items 

created from waste, the students of grade 6 ventured into the market on a business 

footing. The Young Entrepreneurship Programme of the school gave them an opportunity 

to plan, produce and sell their wares on Market Day. The profits earned was donated to 

a valuable cause.   

Stories enthrall the young and the old. The children especially cherish their time with 

their story books. What can give a child more joy than spinning his own tale? The 

students of grade 4 released their books on Young Authors Day. Their play with words 

was a delight to behold.  

A Book fair held in the premises by the Scholastic Publication proved a great motivation 

for the students to browse different genres and pick out certain collections to read. A 

story time was organized for the students of grade 1 and 2 which they enjoyed spellbound. 

A special workshop was conducted by the SaPa foundation for the students of grade 5. 

This was an interactive session on music, engaging the students on ideas and concepts 

of both Indian and Western music.  
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Science is the very essence of life. Science Engineering and Design programme 

conducted in school is a school initiative for the students of grade 7 and 8 to rekindle 

their inquisitiveness on science, engineering and design. 

A science week was also celebrated wherein the students from grades 1- 8 covered topics 

that piqued their interests and performed several interesting experiments. 

The kindergartners undertook a trip to a nursery to touch, feel and observe the various 

types of plants. They each retuned home with a sapling they could nurture and learn 

from.  

The lessons in the textbooks often lead a child to question and explore. The students of 

grade 3 decided to try their culinary skills at making dosa, an imitation of their lesson. 

Our students participated enthusiastically and won many prizes at the inter school 

competitions. 

Chyasallis, held at AKC Memorial School is where our students won the third position 

at ADZAP 

At Science O Vistas the first and the third place at science exhibits and poster making 

respectively, was bagged by our students. 

In the RSIC summer program conducted by IIT Madras our grade 11 students, Aditya.H. 

Iyer and Srisneha Mettu have been shortlisted for their preliminary interview. 

It has always been our endeavor to provide ample aid to our faculties to help them keep 

abreast with the changing trends in the field of education. One such initiative was the 

inspiring and thought-provoking lecture by Prof Rajeev Sharma. He is the author of the 

book “Not Just Grades: Schools That Educate Differently”. His talk provoked a very 

useful brain storming and a Q & A session. 

The students of grades 9 -12 have commenced their Board examinations. Our prayers 

and good wishes are always with them. This year our school has also been given the 

privilege of hosting the Class X ICSE Board examinations. 

Intensive revisions have been scheduled for the upcoming month to help the students ace 

their yearend examinations. 

 

       Warm Regards 

       Principal  


